
 
 

 

 

DATE: 3.25.16 

TECHNICAL BULLETIN: 

ANSI Z87.1-2015 EYE PROTECTION // OSHA UPDATE 

Last year, ANSI/ISEA Z87.1, the U.S. Occupational & Educational Personal Eye and Face 

Protection Devices Standard {read: the Eyewear Standard} was updated from a 2010 revision to a 

2015. While there were some changes to test method references for certain types of products as 

part of the 2015 revision, the overall testing and marking criteria for safety spectacles remained 

unchanged. 

OSHA, as part of its 1910 General Industry standard, has consistently cited eye and face 

protection compliant with the ANSI/ISEA Z87.1 Standard as a requirement for worker PPE. The 

specifics can be viewed here. While an ANSI/ISEA standard is required to be renewed, revised, or 

withdrawn on a regular schedule, OSHA does not operate on the same timetable. As such, 

OSHA’s current eye protection requirements reference ANSI/ISEA Z87.1-2003 as the most 

current U.S. eye protection standard, two versions behind. Eye protection compliant with 

revisions previous to 2003 (going back to 1989) is also currently acceptable. 

Throughout 2015 and into 2016, OSHA has worked to update 1910. This update was published 

in the Federal Register as a Final Rule in March 2016. At the time OSHA started their update, 

the ANSI Z87.1 standard of record was the 2010 revision as the 2015 revision to ANSI Z87.1 

was not yet published. Despite the best efforts of the International Safety Equipment Association 

(ISEA)’s Eye & Face Protection group and others, OSHA’s process was not able to accommodate 

modifying work already done to include the 2015 version. So OSHA’s references will again lag a 

revision behind ANSI Z87.1. 

While the federal obligation for compliance currently acknowledges 2003 and earlier (and will 

soon include 2010), manufacturers have moved much more quickly to ensure that products are 

designed with state-of-the-art materials and technologies, and tested using the latest methods. 

Employers and workers can also rest assured that nothing related to safety spectacles is different 

from a protection standpoint under the 2015 revision of ANSI/ISEA Z87.1 from that of the 2010 

edition. Finally, though written OSHA rules are lagging, it is not a policy of OSHA to punish 

employers for compliance with a more current version of the same cited PPE standard. 

https://www.osha.gov/pls/oshaweb/owadisp.show_document?p_table=STANDARDS&p_id=9778
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All Ergodyne Skullerz® Safety Glasses are third-party tested and compliant to the ANSI/ISEA 

Z87.1+ - 2010 Standard, as this was the standard of record when these models were developed. 

As explained above, this aligns with the OSHA requirements that are currently being updated. 

Subsequent new models released will be tested to the 2015 edition. And remember, all 

Skullerz® Safety Glasses are also third-party tested to the MIL-PRF 32432 Ballistic 

Fragmentation Class 1 requirement. Why does that matter? This test ensures that all Skullerz® 

spectacles provide over 4X the impact protection that is required by the ANSI/ISEA standard. 

Stand and deliver.  


